Hampshire Athletics AGM March 2017

Road Running Report to Annual General Meeting

The Road Running League continues to be well supported with the next fixture being held in conjunction with the Eastleigh 10k on the 19th March. The league secretary /treasuer is Di Mattingly, Lordshill Road Runners

Sub Committee meetings are held every 6 weeks at The Eastleigh Bowls Club, Fleming Park when all clubs are invited to attend. The next meeting will be be 7.30pm on Monday 20th March.

Matters dealt with recently include whether 2nd Claim Runners should be allowed to compete in League Races, this was rejected. Also the use of runners not affiliated to England Athletics, on this subject clubs were informed of the latest UKA rule on the subject which does not permit it.

The Sub Committee are considering whether to send a County team to an Essex Inter County 20 mile race in 2018. The event to date has attracted 6 other Counties.

Finally a decision is still to be made on whether the County will stage its Road Relays in 2017. If it is decided to go ahead it would be in the autumn.

Colin Goater

Road Running Secretary